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TO: Prosecutor Yolanda Ciccone 

FROM: Chief Rick Abrams  

DATE: December 5, 2023  

SUBJECT:  Early Warning System 
 

 

On December 5th, 2023, I ordered an audit of our Early Warning System, Guardian 
Tracking, which included an assessment of our records and the tracking system in place to 
ensure that we are implementing the system consistent with HPPD Directive #41 - Early 
Warning System and MCPO Directive # 70, Early Warning Systems (EW Systems). 

 
Upon completion of this review, I report that we are in compliance. If you have any 
questions or require additional information, please contact me. 

 


